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International Teachers’ Day
Support College Teaching - Sign the letter/petition
Last Monday, you received a copy of the letter from the 3 cégep federations to the Minister of Education, Sports and Leisure, to be sent as part of the activities planned for International Teachers’ Day, October 6. If you did not receive a copy of the letter, please ask for one in the VCTA office. We are asking all teachers to sign a petition showing their support for this letter. The petition will be available from the Executive, Association Council members, and in the VCTA office. On Sept. 29 and 30, we will set up tables by the Mail Room in the old building and near the Staff Lounge in the N-Building from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM to make the petition available to all teachers.  We urge you to add your name to the petition by Oct. 2, thus joining teachers from cégeps across the province to voice our concerns that none of the federal transfer money is being spent on classroom teaching.  
Join Us on Monday, October 6:  Information Line
On the morning of October 6, we will be meeting on the street in front of the College to give out information and to ask people to support college teaching. Because of Law 43, we can only do this between 7 and 8 am. There will, of course, be coffee and donuts for the hardy members who join us.  

From 10-2 we will have bagels and cream cheese in the VCTA office (C101). We invite all teachers to come and join us for a coffee. 

ANNOUNCING……..THE VCTA WEBSITE
The VCTA website is up and running!  Check it out at www.thevcta.qc.ca
Let us know if you see any problems.

	FLASH………
From Academic Council Sept. 19:

                   A good classroom with no scheduled classes!

F217 is a great classroom—large, has windows, air-conditioned, well-located and can accommodate 40 students—but NO DAY CLASSES have been scheduled there this semester.   

While departments suffer for lack of a decent meeting time, while schedules have been stretched to the limit, while teachers and students deal with the “sauna” that characterizes the classrooms on the 5th floor D-Wing, and without ever consulting the Academic Space Committee, the Administration arbitrarily decided to deprive teachers and students of this prime classroom space and did its best to hide the decision from us.

This is a college that puts teaching and learning first?  Shameful!




